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To: Peterborough Primary School Heads
Re:  Public Health Initiative – Reducing Childhood Obesity
In recent years there has been an increase in the numbers of children who are overweight or obese. This means that these children have a high risk of poor health now and in later life when they are more likely to experience health issues such as cardiovascular diseases or cancer.  

Then there was a sharp increase during the pandemic, the latest figures from 2021/22 show that around 22% of reception aged children have an unhealthy weight. Importantly and sadly this figure increases to around 41% of year 6 children. Currently there are no indications that the numbers have decreased now that we have emerged from the pandemic and the associated themes of low levels of physical activity and unhealthy diets remain, if anything strengthened.

The pandemic also affected the mental health of children and young people which is another factor to consider when addressing children’s unhealthy weight. These factors need to be seen in the context of the cost-of-living crisis which has for many families and carers affected, indeed limited, the choices they make that affect their health and wellbeing.

How can schools help- funding for school-based interventions.
We appreciate the pressures schools are currently confronting, but we also know they play a key role in creating environments that support the health of their pupils.

We have in recent years provided schools with innovation grants that enabled them to develop projects that address low levels of physical activity and healthy diets. These have been for specific projects or enabling changes in the school environment For example the daily mile or Dragon’s Den type developments where children propose, develop, and implement projects and receive an award if successful.

Many of these have evaluated well and consequently we are providing funding to expand this work. Schools will be able from September 2023 to submit proposals for funding to implement new initiatives.  Projects which can demonstrate positive change in terms of changing the school environment or pupil and staff behaviour change will also receive an incentive payment to sustain the activities within the school. 

Next Steps

If you are interested in developing initiatives for delivery in your school during the next academic school year, please consider the following in your proposal.

· What your school wants to achieve in terms of delivery and outcomes in relation to improving rates of physical activity and good nutrition amongst pupils.
· What evidence is there for the effectiveness of the project? Has this been successfully introduced in other areas?

· What barriers might there be to successfully delivering your project?  How could these be overcome?

· What would be the cost of the project? What resources would you need?

· How would you evaluate the project to show if the activities have made a difference?

We will provide support for developing your proposals and with the evaluation.
Further information will be provided about how to apply to the fund before the end of this academic year which It will include the reporting and evaluation requirements as well as the process for receiving incentive payments following the delivery of the initial project.

We look forward to working with you and supporting initiatives which will benefit our primary school children to improve their health and wellbeing.
Yours sincerely
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